
  

 
Frequently Asked Questions  

 
 
What is the purpose of tonight’s meeting? 
The purpose of tonight’s meeting is to provide information on plans to make pavement 
and sidewalk improvements on Missouri Route 124 and Boone County Route B in 
Hallsville.  
 
Why is this work necessary?  
Resurfacing of Route 124 and Route B is necessary to keep the pavement in good 
condition. The improved pavement will provide a smoother, safer surface with better 
traction for motorists. The sidewalk improvements are needed to bring the sidewalks 
and intersection along Route 124 and Route B into compliance with the federal 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) of 1990. These sidewalk improvements will 
provide safer access for all pedestrians.  
 
How will traffic be affected? 
The milling and asphalt overlay work will be a moving operation with single lane 
closures. The sidewalk construction will require some sidewalk closures. Some private 
and commercial entrances will require partial or full closures. Lane drops will be 
necessary at some intersections during construction. Night work is recommended along 
Route 124 and Route B to avoid peak traffic volumes.  
 
When will the work take place? 
The construction for this project will take place in 2019. 
 
Will additional right of way be needed to construct these projects? 
All pavement work will take place within existing right of way. Some temporary and 
permanent easements will be needed for the sidewalk improvements. 
 
What will the project cost?  
The total cost of the project, which includes similar work in Ashland, is estimated at 
$1,600,000. 
 
How can I learn more? 
You may learn more by contacting us toll-free at 1-888-ASK-MoDOT (275-6636) or by 
visiting www.modot.org/central.  
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